Minutes of TRB Committee (AT025) 

Urban Freight Transportation Committee

January 10, 2005, Washington, DC
Attendees: List is Attached

1. Chairperson Susie Lahsene opened the meeting at 3:45 pm, and this was followed by self-introduction.

2. Arun reviewed last annual meeting’s minutes.  The minutes were approved by the committee.

3. Joe Bryan discussed the central elements of a strategic plan for the committee.  The strengths and weaknesses of the current membership were discussed.   The plan presents a set of mission, goals, and strategies that includes certain activities that will be new to the committee. The need for interaction with the private sector is emphasized.  The urban setting of freight problems is to be recognized more clearly.  Professional development for urban freight planning must be addressed.  Diversity in the background of urban freight planners also should be sought.  The benefits of urban freight projects must be assessed and publicized in order to increase the priority they receive for funding and implementation.  Members and friends are encouraged to send their comments to Susie and/or Joe by February 1 and those will be discussed at the mid-year meeting.

4. Susie reviewed the status of research related activities of the committee.  Comments and suggestions for research topics were solicited.  Ron Poole presented a proposal for a potential NCHRP “Synthesis Project” titled “Impact of Land Use and Zoning on Urban Goods Movement.   Several comments were offered by the attendees.  Susie volunteered to work with Ron to revise the statement. 

5. Several research topics were suggested by various members:


a.   Characteristics of urban freight vehicles for emissions estimation

b. Portrayal of the urban freight system’s operation for educating planners with no previous experience in freight transportation.

c. Curbside management for freight delivery vehicles

d. Data collection procedures for freight transportation related data. 

6. Kazuya discussed the process used for reviewing papers for this annual meeting.  (Bob Czerniak helped him with this process.)

7. Volunteers for planning technical sessions for next year’s annual meeting were sought and the persons responded are David, Arun and Joe.

8. Michael Williamson (and James Brogan) of Cambridge Systematics, Inc. made a presentation on the current status of NCHRP8-47-Guidebook for Freight Policy, Planning, and Programming in Small- and Medium-Sized Metropolitan Areas.  The interim report is complete.  Comments were sought. 

9. Tony Furst of FHWA made a presentation on the activities of the Office of Freight Management of Operations, which include ‘freight professional development’, ‘freight modeling improvement program’, ‘freight performance measures’, and several other programs.  More information can be found at: http://www.ops.fhwa.dot.gov/freight, (202-366-9210) 

10. Elaine King, TRB Staff, made a few announcements:

a. Elaine handed Susie a certificate of appreciation for her six years of service as committee chair.

b. The next chairperson of this committee will be Joe Bryan.

c. A volunteer for the secretary’s position is needed.

d. The joint mid-year meeting will be held on July 10-12, 2005 in Boston at Seaport Hotel and Word Trade Center.

11. Julius Gorys passed around a few CDs of a report for a freight study for Toronto, Canada.

12. The meeting was adjourned at 5:30 pm.
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